## EUREKA TOWNSHIP MEETING OCTOBER 13, 1997

The meeting was called to order by Chairperson Schindledecker. Present were Supervisors Kadlec, Smith and Topp, Clerk Leine and Treasurer Schulz.

Supervisor Kadlec moved to accept the September 8 minutes with the following corrections. Page 1, Par 7, change "Don" to "Doug". Page 1, Par 6 change "Windy" to "Wendy". Page 1, Par 8, should read, "Supervisor Schindledecker moved to allow the replacement of the existing house with a new house." Page 2, Par 6, should read, ""Supervisor Smith moved to pay the townships building inspector 75% of the Septic Permit collected, for inspection of site and plans, and the remaining 25% divided by Dakota County Public Health Department and the township of a 90% - 10% split, seconded by Supervisor Kadlec and carried. The current septic fee will be \$200.00.

Supervisor Smith moved to accept the minutes of the Special Meeting held on September 23, 1997, seconded by Supervisor Topp and carried.

Supervisor Kadlec moved to accept the treasurer's report as read, seconded by Supervisor Smith and carried.

Clerk Leine presented the board with monthly bills totaling \$18,827.90. Supervisor Topp moved to pay these bills, seconded by Supervisor Smith and carried.

Art Fredrickson, 27503 Denmark Ave, has cut the brush and trees in the ditch by his home and is asking the township to remove the cuttings and spray the stumps so the brush and trees do not come back. Supervisor Smith moved to purchase a gallon of Tordon spray and sprayer and spray the stumps, seconded by Supervisor Topp and carried. Supervisor Smith moved to find someone to chip the brush pile, seconded by Supervisor Topp and carried.

Pat Lynch, DNR Area Hydrologist, talked to the township about a general bridge and culvert permit. The 1995 State Legislature passed a law allowing for this general state permit. This permit would allow work in the Blue Water Course, be valid for 5 years, subject to 15 days notice to the DNR that work was going to be performed, and require plans of any project that was going to done. Supervisor Smith moved to spend the \$75.00 for the DNR General Bridge & Culvert Permit to work in protected water ways for 5 years, seconded by Supervisor Topp and carried.

Ed Fredrickson, 6649 - 280t St. W, asked the board if he could cluster his land from the east side of the railroad to the west side allowing another house on the west side. The board informed Mr. Fredrickson that per the township ordinance he could cluster.

Dick Cross Sr., asked the board if he could split land on 225th and Highview ave. This land in question is 160 acres and he would like to split the existing home stead off and

sell. The new parcel would be approximately 2.77 acres. The township told Mr. Cross Sr. that this should be no problem and gave him the necessary requirements to do this split.

Pat Haugen, 5845 - 265th St, requested a permit for a 32 x 45 Pole Frame Building. Lot plan was presented showing proper set backs, well and septic placement and other building positions. Supervisor Smith moved to grant permit, seconded by Supervisor Kadlec and carried.

John Storlie, 23449 Dodd Blvd., requested a permit for a new 50 x 40 house with attached garage. Lot plan was presented showing the location of well, septic and house in relation to set backs and other buildings. Blue Prints were signed by the building inspector as was the septic design. Supervisor Topp moved to grant permit, seconded by Supervisor Smith and carried.

Dave Tousignant, 23590 Cedar Ave, asked the township to approve his land split. Supervisor Smith moved to approve this land split contigent upon showing Clerk Leine approved legal paper with proper set backs for the new lot, seconded by Supervisor Topp and carried.

Dave Tousignant, 23590 Cedar Ave, asked the board for a permit to move a 728 Sq. Ft. garage into the township. Mr. Tousignant was informed that two board members would have to inspect this structure at a cost of \$150.00, and that all other building permit fees would apply. It was determined that the permit fee would be 1/2 of the regular fee. Supervisor Topp moved to allow this structure into the township contingent upon passing inspection by the township, seconded by Supervisor Smith and carried.

Eureka Sand and Gravel presented the board with Certificate of Insurance to cover road maintenance in Eureka Township.

Dale Kuchinka presented the board with Certificate of Insurance for mowing and shoulder cutting work done in Eureka Township.

Supervisor Kadlec moved to adjourn meeting, seconded by Supervisor Smith and carried.

gls